Licences & Street Trading
London Borough of Havering
Mercury House

Mercury Gardens

Romford

RM1 3SL

30 August 2013

Dear Sirs,
RE: AGH/012999 Shell Romford, 203 Brentwood Road - Premises Licence Application

Thank you for the notification of 14 August 2013 regarding the application to vary the premises
licence for the above business.

| strongly object to the variation to the licence being requested by Shell. As a long term sufferer
of the existing licence arrangements that Shell have | strongly request that this application be
rejected.

| live directly opposite the Shell garage which is located in a residential area. During the hours
from 11pm through to 5am | suffer from the public nuisance generated by ignorant people who
already frequent the garage while | am trying to sleep. This nuisance comes in the form of:

car horns being tooted,

engines being revved,

light invasion into my house from headlights,

people shouting and hollering,

car stereos pumping out heavy bass music,

litter from discarded food wrappers, sweets and protective gloves dispensed by the
garage for people filling their cars with petrol.

The change to the licence as proposed will only serve to increase this nuisance and put an
intolerable strain on me.

| am also extremely concerned about the increased risk of crime and disorder that will be
brought into the area directly opposite my house particularly in the early hours of Saturday and
Sunday when the regulated areas of Romford are closing. As a local resident | have no



requirement for hot food and alcohol during the hours proposed as | have my own facilities at
home. This variation to the existing licence will only serve to bring in undesirable people who do
not live in the area and who most likely will already be fuelled up with alcohol and only serve to
increase the risk of:

e damage to my fencing and property - | have already had to replace my front fence twice
in the past few years,

e cars, motorbikes and scooters using the road outside my house as a racetrack - a
probiem that already exists and would get worse.

There are already places which offer the services that Shell propose over on the A127 for those
people who require it - we do not need these services in Brentwood Road.

Yours faithfully

David Parker




Licences & Street Trading
London Borough of Haverirg
Mercury House
Mercury Gardens
Romford

RM1 3SL

1 September 2013

Dear Sirs,

Re: AGH/012999 Premises Licence Application - Shell Romford, 203 Brentwood Road

Thank you for your letter of 14 August 2013 in respect of the application to vary the premises
licence above. As a sufferer of the existing licence arrangements that the Shell garage has, |
strongly object to the proposed changes and request that the council reject the application.

During the hours from 11pm through to 5am the garage is a source of many problems for me as
a resident trying to sleep. These problems are caused by disrespectful people who use the
garage including

honking of car horns,

bright headlights flooding light through my windows,

noisy people shouting,

loud music being played in cars parked on the garage forecourt,
litter blown across the road into my front garden.

Relaxation of the licence to allow Sheli to offer hot food and alcohol during these hours will make
these problemgintolerable. | am very concerned that these changes will also lead to public
disorder on my doorstep through people congregating across the road consuming alcohol and
food. As a local resident, | do not require these services and | am sure none of the other
residents require them either in the early hours of the morning. This is a residential area which
does not need people coming into it from Romford after closing hours and increasing the risk of
crime and anti social behaviour.

Yours faithfully
@N F UVXMJC\Q 'L-L-‘Lg ~

Diane Matthews
186 Brentwood Road
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Arthur Hunt

From: SARAH COX <sarahcox194@btinternet.com>

Sent: 09 September 2013 11:31

To: Licensing

Subject: Premises Licence Application - Shell Romford, 203 Brentwood Rd, Romford, RM1
2SL

F.A.O: Mr Arthur Hunt, Licensing Officer

With reference to your letter dated 14/8/13 - Your Ref: 12999

I live at 194 Brentwood Rd, Romford, Essex, RM1 2RT (tel no: 01708 730186)

I have the following objections:

As I have two children (age 9 and 12), I am very concerned that youngsters will leave nightclubs in Romford
drunk at 2 pm looking for late night food and drink. This will cause an unacceptable level of noise and language
and disturb to our sleep and well-being.  Also, if there is only minimum night staff on duty (as there is at
present) who would stop noise, swearing, anti-social behavior or fights that occur!

It happens already every Friday and Saturday when car users/taxi drivers get late night petrol (drivers even use
the car wash). It keeps myself, my husband and 9 year old son awake. The petrol attendant makes NO attempt
to keep the users quiet either. We would, in fact, ask that the petrol garage be closed at 10 pm every evening.
People could urinate on public/ private property as no toilets will be available. It will also cause rubbish to be
left everywhere and will cause vermin and disease. The crime rate (including public nuisance, car theft, anti-
social behavior, vandalism, graffiti, fights and burglaries) in the surround area would go up and would cost an

significant amount to police.

I would feel worried about my children growing up in such an awful environment. There are lots of late night
fast-food retailers in Romford, so why do we need another one in a built up residential area.

The previous application was turned down for the above reasons and I can't understand why
I am writing yet another letter of objection.

Please take my comments on board and send me and e-mail acknowledgement.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Sarah Cox



